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Glenluce Primary School

Newsletter – 25th January 2016
It looks as if we are heading towards another stormy unsettled week of weather.
Cluster Information Meeting With Head of Education

This meeting was very well attended.  I hope those people who had the opportunity to listen to our Head of Education felt that their views were appreciated and that questions were answered.
Football League
The football league commences tonight.  All the children participating have been lettered and we wish them the best of luck in their endeavours. Transport has been arranged and all children must be collected from the school car park unless the parent/guardian contacts the school with an alternative arrangement.  This also applies to the pick up after the netball league.  I should also remind you that the footballers will be playing at the 3G pitch, so it is important that they wear clothing that is weather appropriate.  Thank you.
Rag Bag
Thank you to everyone who sent in for Rag Bag.  They didn’t arrive!  However, Wilma contacted them and they are now doing their lift tomorrow (Tuesday).
Turbine Update
Chris Wood Gee (Team Leader Energy and Sustainability) and Rowan Lloyd (Graduate Waste Management, Education Services), will be visiting the school tomorrow with an engineer to examine the turbines.  Contrary to popular myth, these devices have a sustainable energy purpose and are not just aesthetically attractive modernistic sculptures!  It is hoped that a solution can be found as soon as possible so that the school can benefit from the community grant kindly donated to the school as original intended.
Swimming
The final swimming session takes place on Friday (29th).
Scottish Night

This event takes place on Tuesday, 16th February at 6.30 p.m.  Tickets will soon be on sale at the cost of £3.00The children have all been given a poem to learn, and then an external judge will come in and choose the successful person from each class.  Please can you support your child by listening to them reciting their poem?
Glenluce Primary 50th Anniversary Celebration
We hope to have events in the final term to celebrate the 50th anniversary of the school opening.  It has been discussed at the P.T.A., and the conclusion that we came to was that a one of committee to steer events should be created.  This is separate from the P.T.A. and would only run for the duration required for the celebrations.  We are seeking individuals who feel that they can represent the whole school community and ensure that the celebration meets the expectations of everyone.  Please give this careful consideration as fifty years is an important event in a school’s timeline.
February Break

Just to make you aware in advance that the school will be closed on Wednesday 17th and Thursday 18th February for staff in-service.  It will also be closed on Friday 19th February for a holiday.
I really appreciate all your support with our school.  If there are any issues or questions that you wish answered, then please feel welcome to contact me at any time.  If you have any suggestions appropriate to the Parent Council or P.T.A., then your opinions and views are always appreciated.  We are also always looking for new members for both these organisations and indeed everyone should feel welcome to attend.
Kindest regards,
James D. Ferguson.  
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